CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANLLECHID LLANLLECHID COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerc a Phrif Swyddog Cyllid

Clerk and Chief Financial Officer

Bethesda

Donna Watts

Gwynedd

01248 602131

LL57 3AE

CyngorLlanllechid@ogwen.org

Minutes of the General Meeting held at Neuadd Talgai, Tal y Bont On Thursday 8 November, 2018 am 19.00

1. PRESENT:

Llanllechid Isaf Ward

Councillor Wyn Bowen Harris Councillor Alun Thomas Councillor Margaret Fernley Councillor Geraint Hughes Councillor Evan Jones

Llanllechid Uchaf Ward

Councillor Jên Morris Councillor Kevin Williams Councillor Dafydd Jones

All present were welcomed to the meeting by the Chair, Cllr. Evan Jones.

2. Apologies from Cllr. Myfanwy Jones

3. Minutes

The minutes from the last meeting held on the 11th October, 2018 were agreed and deemed correct.

4. Matters arising from the minutes

Tan y Lôn to 'Gypsy Corner' pavement – Gwynedd Council have completed the work. It was agreed that the Clerk would send an email to thank the department, and to enquire if this work will now be completed annually, as promised. No confirmation received yet.

The old A5 – problems with speeding on this 30mph road. Gwynedd Council have completed a Traffic Speed Assessment along this area, with the result being 36mph on average. The Council have sent the results to the police requesting the appropriate action. Currently awaiting a response from the Police.

Eglwys Llan – Father Matthews is awaiting a second quotation from another company in order for the church committee to make a decision to repair the damage.

Crymlyn, Aber – a lorry has damaged the cottage and was stuck overnight. A Council officer has been to inspect, and it was noted that the numbers and locations of the signs is acceptable, however it was suggested that it would be advantageous to change the illustration of one of the signs to include a different symbol.

Arwyddwyd gan y Cadeirydd 13/12/18	
------------------------------------	--

Ysgol Dyffryn Ogwen Awards Ceremony – the members are very keen to contribute towards next years awards ceremony. The Clerk has emailed the school, no response received yet.

5. Payments

Following payments have been authorised: Johnson (Grass cutting – October)

£50.00

6. Correspondence

Submitted - email from Gareth Llwyd, the secretary for Menter Iaith Dyffryn Ogwen committee, in regards to the businesses at Llys y Gwynt, Llandygai. It was agreed that a letter/email will be sent to Gwynedd Council noting our support to this letter, and that we agree that any development should have conditions, and that should be part of the policy.

Submitted – quotation from Kehoe Countryside Ltd – to cut the grass on the football field and the playing field annually.

Submitted – email from Howard Huws, Cylch yr Iaith – a request to express support to this document – it was decided that the Clerk would thank and acknowldge the letter, and to wish them all the best.

Submitted – Public Toilets Questionnaire from Gwynedd Council – the members to respond individually.

Submitted – Well-being of Future Generations Act Event is held on the 30 November 2018 – it was agreed that the Clerk would attend.

Submitted – email from Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust regarding the memorial plaque – the Clerk to enquire whether it's possible for the plaque to be sent straight to Glanmôr Farm.

Submitted – email from Edward Nutting – request for sponsorship for his participation in the Conwy Half Marathon. The members to respond individually.

7. Reports by representatives

Partneriaeth Ogwen – all received a copy of the Partneriaeth Ogwen work plan. All members agreed and were happy with the content.

Community Transport Event – Cllrs. Jên Morris, Evan Jones and Margaret Fernley attended the event that was held at Bethesda Cricket Club on the 23rd October, 2018. It was noted that the meeting was very interesting and useful, and thanked Partneriaeth Ogwen for organising the event.

8. The mountain

The following points were discussed:

8.1 Additional grazier to be added to the mountain allocation list 2018.

9. Planning Decisions:

NP3/21/47F

Fferm y Gell, Llanllechid

Erection of a cattle shed

Decision – Concerns as the shed looks too big, it was recommended that a park officer should visit the site.

Arwyddwyd gan y Cadeirydd 13/12/18

Planning Applications:

None.

10. Urgent Matters

Lôn Goed – the ditches along the road need attention. The Clerk to inform Gwynedd Council.

Hedges along Coetmor Road – the hedges along the road near the cemetary need cutting. The Clerk to inform Gwynedd Council.